
	

	

SCC	Meeting	
September	25,	2017	

3:30	pm	
	

Attendance:		Ken	Higgins,	Sherrie	Russell,	Donna	Payne,	Shanna	Carroll,	Wendy	
Condie,	Afton	Bolz,	John	Thomas,	Amy	Mullins	District	Community	Council	
	
Approval	of	Minutes:	
	
A	motion	was	made	by	Shanna	to	approve	the	minutes	for	June	5,	2017,	seconded	by	
John.		

Yay:		8	
Nay:		0	

	
SCC	Chair	and	Vice	Chair:		
	
A	motion	was	made	by	Afton	that	Wendy	Condie	serve	another	year	as	the	SCC	
Chair,	seconded	by	Sherry.	
		 Yay:		8	

Nay:		0	
	
A	motion	was	made	by	Donna	that	Sherry	Russell	serve	as	Vice	Chair,	seconded	by	
Afton.		

Yay:	8	
Nay:		0	

	
June	4	2018	10:00	meeting*	update	on	calendar	
	
School	Updates:	
	
Trust	Lands	has	been	instrumental	in	hiring	aides	and	acquiring	technology	for	the	
students.	
	
Ridgeline	has	been	awarded	the	21st	Century	Grant.	This	grant	will	provide	1	
technology	device	for	every	2	students.	The	Beverly	Taylor	Sorensen	Grant	For	the	
Arts	will	provide	training	and	instruction	for	the	arts	
	
Fire	damage	is	estimated	at	$130,000	-	$170,000.	Alpine	School	District’s	response	
to	the	damage	was	swift	and	thorough.	Insurance	has	allotted	$7,950	to	replace	
items	lost	in	the	fire.	Juveniles	have	come	forward	to	pay	restitution.	Principal,	Dr.	
Ken	Higgins,	will	be	meeting	with	the	attorneys	representing	those	involved	in	
October.	Take	Home	Reading	replacement	will	cost	an	estimated	$5,000-7,000.	
	
	



	

	

A	motion	to	amend	the	2017-2018	Trust	Lands	Proposal	for	potential	carryover	to	
also	include	educational	supplies,	software,	and	aides	was	made	by	Wendy,	
seconded	by	Shanna.		
	

Yay:	8	
Nay:		0	

	
Internet	Safety:	A	presentation	will	be	given	by	Sidney	Miller	at	a	future	SCC	
Meeting	regarding	how	students	login	and	logout,	as	well	as	the	different	filters	used	
by	the	school.	The	Netsmart	Assembly	will	be	in	October	for	the	students.	This	
assembly	will	address	internet	safety.	
	
Crosswalk:	The	change	in	intersection	design	and	the	addition	of	the	crosswalk	has	
dramatically	slowed	traffic	at	the	11800/Highland	Blvd.	intersection.	The	Ridgeline	
SCC	supported	and	addressed	the	safety	of	this	intersection	with	Highland	City,	
along	with	community	support,	and	was	instrumental	in	this	change.	
	
Next	meeting	Monday,	November	13,	2017	


